
 

 

 

 

CONFLICT OF INTEREST SURVEY 

 

In compliance with measure 21.4. of the Code of Best Corporate Practices - Country 
Code, according to which “the situations of relevant conflict of interest, understood 
as those that would force the affected party to abstain from a meeting and / or vote, 
in which the members of the Board of Directors and other Administrators are 
immersed, are collected in the public information that annually publishes the 
company on its website”, we inform the following: 
 
(i)  Independent Members of the Board of Directors: at the beginning of each 
period and in the respective letter of acceptance, they declare their independence 
and absence or not of any relevant conflict of interest situation. In relation to the last 
period, no member of the board of directors has disclosed any situation of relevant 
conflict of interest, nor has the Company been aware of its existence. 
 
(ii)  Other Administrators: in the results of the survey of conflict of interest that took 
place in the month of April 2019 for all collaborators, including administrators, no 
situation of relevant conflict of interest that could lead any of them to refrain from 
participating in a meeting or vote was detected.  
 
(iii)  Tactical and support level collaborators: situations that may generate 
conflicts of interest in the operation of the Company were analyzed under the criteria 
established by the Risk Committee. None of the known cases transcends strategic 
issues for the Organization. 


